
Kentucky Transportation Cabinet
Department of Highways

Frankfort, Kentucky 40622

Meeting Minutes
September 7, 2011

Background

A Pre-bid conference was held for project no. BRZ 1103 (249) in London, Kentucky
(Dist. 11).  

Present:
KYTC
Tom Mathews KYTC Dean Croft KYTC
Michael Baase KYTC Audra Smallwood KYTC
Michael West KYTC

Contractors
Phil Zembillas Troy Painting Inc. Anthony Zembillas Troy Painting Inc.
Brad Wilder Jave, LLC Emanuel 

Hazimihalis
Spartan Contracting
Inc.

Emanuel Gialousis Adelphi Inc. DBA
G-Force Contracting 

Tony Gialousis Adelphi Inc. DBA
G-Force Contracting

Emmanuil Klimis Euro Painting, LLC Steve Harp Judy C. Harp Co.

Others
Rick Younce KTC Wade Wright Sherwin Williams

A. Pre-Bid Conference

The meeting was convened at 10:00 A.M (Eastern Time) by Tom Mathews of KYTC.

Question and Answer

Q: Emanuel Gialousis from G-Force Contracting asked if the state would entertain the 
contractor using black beauty as their blast media due to the location and the limited 
access to the bridge.

A: Mike Baase stated that KYTC will always entertain anything that is submitted but the 
contact as presented at this time is to do it as a recycle job. Tom Mathews from KYTC 
stated that they would review the weight limits on the structures leading to this bridge 
and if anything changes there will be an addendum issued.
The blast media shall be recyclable steel grit.



Q: Dean Croft from KYTC asked if there are any changes to the repairs on this bridge do 
they have to get the historical society to approve them.

A: Tom Mathews stated yes.

Q: Mike Baase from KYTC stated that this bridge currently has a posting of a 3 ton 
weight limit and asked if when the contractor started to remove gussets and vertical 
members, does the bridge need to be shut down.

A: There was a discussion concerning this question and Tom Mathews stated that he 
would check into it and if anything changes there would be an addendum posted.
See addendum 1 for this contract CID No.112958

Meeting was adjourned at approximately 10:30 A.M.

Minutes submitted by: Rick Younce

Approved by: Tom Mathews



LAUREL COUNTY DISTRICT NO. 11
BRZ 1103 (249)

CID #112958     CALL 103
06-30-2011 Pre-Bid Field Review Questions

   
Q.  Will existing structure plans be made available to the contractor?

A. Yes, the existing structure plans will be posted under the “project related 
information” link on the Cabinet’s web site.

Q.  Can the structures on KY 490 that will have to be crossed handle the load of
 equipment that may be used by the contractor?

A. Any equipment exceeding 32 tons shall be mobilized and staged from the north-
west end of the structure on KY 490.

Q. Can the Contactor use silicon in place of neoprene for the joint sealing at the south-
east end of the structure?

A. Yes, the Contactor shall be permitted to use silicon in accordance with the 
standard Specification.

Q.  Will night time work be permitted?

A.  Night time will be permitted as long as no complaints from residents in the 
 surrounding area are received.

 Q.  Will the Contractor be permitted to stage equipment on KY 89 at the north-west end 
 of the bridge?

A. Yes, Contactor shall be permitted to stage from KY 89.  The Contractor shall 
arrange the lane closure signage as applicable.

Please check back with our web site for any new addendums, bulletins and 
information related to this proposal. 








